
Beloit Rifle Club Monthly Meeting 

October 3, 2018 at 7:00 pm 

Meeting at Beloit Rifle Club 
 

Call to Order by the President – Julie Wagoner 

 

Pledge of Allegiance to the American Flag  

 

Roll Call of Board Members – Rob Lowery      Quorum:  36/50 

 

Secretary's Report – September Minutes – Rob Lowery  Motion to accept (Don Rotzoll) 

 Second (Chuck Sauber) Voted and Accepted. 

 Post on web page after approval. 

 

Treasurer's Report – Steve Martin / Julie Wagoner  

 September Report      Motion to accept (Kyle Schliem)  

 Second (Jeff Stevens) Voted and Accepted   

 

Board Member Reports: 
Archery – Ed Lang       Berms being built up behind 3D 

 targets. handrail was extended on 3D platform. Any members with kids take a dear with a bow 

 would like to take a picture to promote their bragging wall. 

Benchrest (BR-50) – Dennis Munn     Done for the year.  

Benchrest (Center Fire) – Paul Schuler    Season Done. Note: 236 members 

 qualified for the 500-meter range. 

Black Powder Lodge – Harley Whitt     Next shoot is Oct 27th – 28th work 

 hours available. Log shoot had four shooters, hunters match had 9 shooters. Fees turned in. 

Black Powder Cartridge – Don Rotzoll    Had a shoot last month. Annual 

 Cookout this month. 

Chief Range Officer – Lee Thompson    Orientations for the new members 

 is working. Guests badges are being used. Missing guest badges are starting to show up again. 

 We are still having some people damage the ranges. Make sure we are complying with the range 

 rules. Guest fees are $10 until the end of November.  

Civilian Marksmanship (CMP) – Pete Taylor   Season finished September 16th. Fees 

 turned in. No Adult air rifle anymore, but the adults can shoot air rifle with kids if there are 

 openings. 

Conservation – Jim Shickles      Rick Hartman’s tree was purchased 

 and planted by the bullseye range. Autumn Gold Maiden Hair tree. 

Cowboy Action – Mike Kobelt     Two shoots left, next Saturday and 

 20th of Oct and possibly one for 3rd of November.  

Defense Range – Tim Keinbaum     Thank you to the crew that helped 

 with the shed. Last month steel shoot 6-8 shooters. Oct 18th last shoot. 

Grounds Keeper – Roger Hager      Volunteers are showing up. Still got 

 grass growing. No issues with illegal targets getting cut up. 

High Power Rifle – Dave Fatino     Match two weeks ago with five 

 shooters. Last match this upcoming weekend. 

Historian – Al Wendorf      NO REPORT 



Hunter Ed / Firearm Safety – Jeff Stevens    Graduated 21 this last class. Next 

 class Oct 15th. 

Junior Air Rifle – Larry Abbott     Started Oct 3rd. Five new members 

 signed up. Contact info added to the website. 

Membership – Jon Nortemann     Applications for new members are  

 coming in. The orientations were great only two people will be dropped for not making one of 

 the orientations. Ten new member applications received. 

Multi-gun – Kyle Schliem      Had two matches, one on the 9th and 

 one on the 30th. Fees turned in. 

NRA Instruction / Youth – Tom Helbig or Robby Personette Women on Target 31 participants. 

 The event was a success. Fees turned in. This may become an annual event. 

Pistol – Larry Radant       Indoor league is started. Issues are 

 being addressed. One shooting point has a cable issue. Do not sit on the shooting benches.  

Publicity – Charles Beeler      Newsletter stuff needs to be in by 

 Friday. Raffle tickets to sell. 

Range Construction – Wally Marshall    This Saturday will be last work day. 

 Will be working on targets for main range and links attached to the garage. Trees also coming 

 down. 

Rules – Fred Baxter       *See New Business 

Silhouette – Steve Schmalz      Outdoor season ended. Thursday 

 nights match was 27 September. 6-8 shooters per night. 80 round match was Sept 15th Match 

 winner was Tim Jaedike, was also light hunter winner. Tim also hit three scores higher to make 

 master. January 7th is the first match for the indoor season. 

Technical Director – Brad Mueller     Lots of input for the website. 

Trap – Jeff Goode       Wednesday Morning guys installed 

 safety lights for the trap range. Many thanks to them. 

Wednesday Morning – Chuck Sauber    Trap to shot again.  

 

Committee Updates 
 

 Investment – No Report 

 Long Term Planning / Capital Improvements – Visited Smoking Gun Worx gun range. The tour 

was very beneficial for long term clubhouse and indoor range benchmark ideas. Bullet stop has 

a lead catch and retrieval system. 

 Holster / Draw – SOP returned to Committee from the Rules Committee, meeting next week. 

 Financial Oversite Committee – Working and operational. 

 

Old Business 

 

 CPR Class – Bill Larson – NO REPORT 

 1st Aide kit Advisor/ Supply – Jed Baer to assume this. 

 Cameras – Wally Marshall/ Chad Peterson, Updates? – HD System can be put in the Pistol 

shed. Motion made to accept the camera bid of $1800 (Larry Abbott) Second (Ed Lange) 

Discussion. Voted and Approved.  

 Holes in the back board – updates/ feedback – Dave Fatino – One person made positive 

response to it.  

 Sighting In days – Sign up for works days.  



 New Business 

 

• Gun Show in Janesville this weekend 

• Pop machine guy is looking for a volunteer to help him Oct- March. (Stan) 

• 2019 4-H shoot day request – Brad Clint – To be continued… 

• Rule Book Changes/ Updates for approval. – Larry Abbott – The intent is to clean up the 

language in the rule book: 

◦ General Club Rules A change from “Guest” to “Guest/ Shooting Guest” – Approved 

◦ Rule E. Members Guests: Adding “Return shooting Guest badge and sign out” – Approved 

◦ Basic Range Rules Changing 500 M range to “200-300-500 M Range” – Approved 

◦ Rule C: added language “No magnetic/ steel core ammunition is to be shot at steel targets” – 

Approved 

◦ Rule H: Change from All Brass to “Spent Cartridges” – Approved  

◦ Rule I: Change from Recommended to “Required” – Approved  

◦ Rule S: Change to “and shooting in one continuous motion” – Approved  

◦ Black Powder Change from No Modern guns allowed on this range to “Inline muzzle 

loading guns are allowed on this range, but must not be shot at steel plates. 22 rim fire 

firearms in Only 22 Long, Long Rifle, and Short rifle firearms are allowed on this range.” – 

Approved 

◦ Rule 8 Rim Fire Benchrest changed from general shooting members to “Non participants” – 

Approved 

◦ Adding “Cowboy holster draw at cowboy range only. Precertification required” – 

Approved  

◦ Adding “Rule M Youth Air Rifle: 

▪ Must be between 8 and 18 

▪ Must have a current parent consent for on file 

▪ Must be able to pass a shooting safety test 

▪ Must be able to follow directions 

▪ All safety rules are to be strictly enforced” – Approved  

◦ Infraction Schedule to be added as follows: 

INFRACTION SCHEDULE 

1. Violations not involving a firearm such as not signing in guests, etc., two 

points maximum per incident. 

2. Unsafe action involving an Unloaded firearm. Three points per incident. 

3. Unsafe Action involving a loaded firearm, Six points per incident. 

4. Intentional unsafe action with a loaded firearm or intentional damage to 

Club Property, Loss of membership 

Six points = one Month suspension of club membership from date badge and 

key is turned in. 

Eight points = two-month suspension of club membership from date badge 

and key is turned in and reissue of green badge after suspension. 

Twelve points = loss of club membership 

Point system will be from February 1st through January 31st of each calendar year. The Chief 

Range Officer (CRO) or (his/her) designee will maintain a record of all violations and 

attached incident reports. The CRO will inform the executive board when action is due. – 

Approved  

 



Meeting Adjourned 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


